
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
November 1, 2012 
 
SUBJECT:  PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD CLARIFICATION ON THE RECIRCULATED DRAFT 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT FOR THE SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA 
INTERNATIONAL GATEWAY PROJECT 

 
The City of Los Angeles Harbor Department (LAHD) released a Recirculated Draft Environmental Impact 
Report (EIR) for the Southern California International Gateway Project on September 27, 2012 showing a 
45-day public review period closing on November 9, 2012.  The correct end date for the 45-day review 
period is Saturday, November 10, 2012.  Since the corrected 45-day public review period ends on Saturday, 
November 10, 2012, the comment period automatically extends to the next business day which is now 
November 13, 2012. 
 
Availability: The Recirculated Draft EIR, with appendices included as a Compact Disk (CD), is available for 
review at:  

• Port of Los Angeles Environmental Management Division, 222 W. 6th Street, Suite 1080, San Pedro, 
CA 90731  

• Los Angeles City Library, San Pedro Branch, 931 S. Gaffey Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 
• Los Angeles City Library, Wilmington Branch, 1300 N. Avalon, Wilmington, CA 90744 
• Carson Library, 23317 Avalon Blvd., Carson, CA 90745 
• Los Angeles Public Library, Central Branch, 630 W. 5th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90071 
• Long Beach Main Library, 101 Pacific Ave., Long Beach, CA 90822 
• Bret Harte Neighborhood Library, 1595 Willow St., Long Beach, CA 90810 

 
The entire document is available at the Port’s web site: http://www.portoflosangeles.org under the 
Environment/CEQA EIR Projects tab. A limited number of hard copies of the Recirculated Draft EIR, with 
appendices included on a CD, are also available at the Environmental Management Division offices to 
purchase. The entire document is also available on CD for no charge. 
 
Comments: Written comments on the Recirculated Draft EIR should be sent to Christopher Cannon, Director 
of Environmental Management Division, 425 S. Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 or via e-mail to 
ceqacomments@portla.org. Comments sent via email should include the project title in the e-mail’s subject 
line and a valid mailing address within the email. Comment letters must be postmarked by November 13, 
2012. 
 
For additional information, please contact Lisa Ochsner, CEQA Supervisor at (310) 732-3675. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
CHRISTOPHER CANNON 
Director of Environmental Management 
 
CC:LO:yo 
ADP No.:  041027-199 


